## **VBC Mexico News June 2021**







And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love him, who have been called according to His purpose. Romans 8:28

## Dear prayer partner,

Greetings and thanks so much for your faithful prayer and support these past four years. The promise of Romans 8:28 that God works for our good in `all things` is reassuring. May you be blessed from this promise in all circumstances. For the past four years we spent ministering to the Mandarin urban professionals in Mexico City, and fulfilling His purpose to pioneer a church planting project for this people group is a great testimony of God's faithfulness in all that we do even with our many limitations. On a spiritual growth level we learnt so much as He led us in this journey of faith. As we come to the end of our term this July God still opens door to us to make intentional connections in order to draw them to Christ. Pray these connections continue to flourish as we transition the ministry on to our co-worker Anne Louie. Pray God would give her the wisdom and strength in this transition.

Remember two months ago we asked prayer for Tina who came to our home for the past three months with XZ. Two weeks ago she expressed interest to learn more about Christianity. *Praise the Lord for that!!* She and our co-worker Anne live in the same building. Thus Anne would start some Bible lesson with her. Last week we prayed for her ankle surgery after the Father's Day celebration in the mom's group. Her husband was there with her and I had a chance chat with him. So far she is recovering well. Another lady AA who came to the mom's group in the park since last Nov. also expressed interest to learn as well. *Pray the Holy Spirit would work in their heart to draw closer to God. Pray for Tina's recovery post surgery and for AA that she would come know Christ as her personal saviour.* 

Between ministry transition and packing for home ministry; we are blessed by families whom we built deep relationship over the past few years. They would invite us for an outdoor barbeque, to their home or at restaurants for a farewell meal. They expressed their appreciation of our work in the community and the help we offered for those in need. We give thanks to the Lord for their friendship and appreciation as a great testimony of God's good work in this people group. Please continue pray for these families in their faith in Christ as the time come. Pray for God's protection of their health, marriage and work in this challenging time of economic and pandemic in Mexico.

As we work out all the logistics of our return to Canada under the new travel regulation, please pray that we could get our second dose of vaccine in Mexico in time and stay Covid free upon our scheduled flight.

In Him- Victor and Betty





Farewell meal with Anne, Fang and JG.



A farewell dinner with Kang,XZ and his family at their home.



An outdoor farewell Bbq with Mike and his family.

## \*Please continue to pray and support the Global Advance Fund

That supports us in the field. Please indicate your support online/cheque for "Support of Victor and Betty Chin" (GAF)

You could donate online at: <a href="https://www.cmacan.org/vbc/">https://www.cmacan.org/vbc/</a> or send your donation to the C&MA in Canada office:

## \*\*New address\*\*

2580 Matheson Blvd. E. Unit 101 Mississauga, ON L4W 4J1

Thank you so much for your support.